
 
Committee on Ending Homelessness  
Minutes of the April 6, 2005 Meeting 

Room 208, Nashua City Hall 
 
 

Present at the meeting were:  Mary Andosca, Paul Bergeron, Eileen Brady, Maria Brown, 
Lisa Christie, Alphonse Haettenschwiller, Linda Jeynes, Donna Juszkiewicz, Peter 
Kelleher, Bob Mack, Bob Marks, Laura Nault, Klaas Nijhuis, Miles Pendry and Jean 
Russell. 
 
K. Nijhuis called the meeting to order at 9:15 am and had everyone introduce him or 
herself. 
 
Copies last year’s and this year’s SuperNOFA sections to be addressed by the Ending 
Homelessness Committee were passed out.  K. Nijhuis said this was the assigned part of 
the SuperNOFA that this committee would be using its meeting time to work on today.  
He then asked all to take a few minutes to read through everything before starting.  Then 
he led the committee through each part of the assignment, comparing last year’s to the 
changes needed in this year’s copy.  Most of the meeting time was spent in this manner. 
 
K. Nijhuis reported that the GAPS Committee needed to let everyone know that the 
homeless count form needs to be very carefully recorded by each agency.  A lot of 
information received was incomplete and needed extensive follow up to complete an 
accurate count.  If any one knows of any additional information that may have been 
omitted, please forward to the Urban Programs Dept. ASAP. 
 
Minutes of the March meeting were reviewed. A few typo errors were noted.  P. Kelleher 
motioned the minutes be accepted with corrections, L. Christie seconded and the motion 
carried. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 am 
 
K. Nijhuis will e-mail everyone with the next meeting date. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Minutes prepared by Linda Jeynes/Urban programs 


